
 

St. Louis School 
Circular No.165 (11/12) 

 
18th May 2012 

To:  Staff, Parents & Students 
 

1. The Feast of Mary, Help of Christians, will be celebrated on Thursday, 24th May 2012.  
 
2. All students should return to school in full summer uniform before 8:10 a.m. and go to their 

own classroom before 8:30 a.m.. The Class teachers should take the roll-call and the class 
monitors should hand in the Registers to the school office before 8:45a.m.   

 
3. At 8:45 a.m., all Catholic students should gather and line up at the basketball court and 

proceed to the school chapel for a Holy Mass.   
 
4. The Holy Mass will be celebrated for the Catholics and Catechumens (i.e.those who attend the 

catechism formation during the General Education lessons) in the school chapel. 
 
5. All non-Catholic students should stay in their own classrooms for a Bible Service that will be 

conducted via our public address system. 
 
6. At 9:00 a.m., all should keep quiet and pay attention to the public address system.  The 

liturgical programme will include introductory words from the Principal, dramatic dialogues 
of some extracts taken from the Bible, hymns singing, personal reflections, Bible reading, 
Homily and intercessory prayers. All students are required to bring their own pens for doing 
some written work. The whole function will last for about one and half hour. 

 
7. There will be inter-house competitions when all the liturgical functions are over.                  
 
8.  Students may leave the school after 11:00 a.m. The library will be opened till noon. 
 
9.  Thank you for your cooperation and wish you all a happy Feastday. 
 
                                                                                                    Fr. Peter Ng 
                                                                                                       Principal 
 


